
Clerk’s Report and Correspondence received – Council meeting 15th October 2024 

 

Matters for information only: 

1. An application for £300 grant from HCC members’ locality budget was submitted.  

2. Autumn Community Litter Pick is on the 19th October between 10 am and 12 noon. 

Posters are being displayed around the village.  

3. Notice of a vacancy is being published. DBC confirmed that the date to receive the 

10 requests to call a by election is the 29th of October 2024. 

 

Report from PCSO:  

There were no crimes reported in the month of September.  

 

Correspondence received: 

 

1. A request for permision to set up a water stop at the Sports Field on Saturday 16th 
November between 10-3 for a  50K run called the Chiltern Ridge Winter 50K where 
the runners pass through Wigginton at 40K before continuing to Berkhamsted where 
the finish is located.  
 
They would put up a small gazebo and 3 marshals would always be present to help 
the runners refill their water bottles. 
 
They have spoken to the staff at the shop and they are happy for them to put the 
gazebo near their building. It should bring some extra business to the cafe as it's a 
great place for supporters to stay warm while waiting for their runners. 
 
They would also be happy to donate to the parish in return for the permission.  

 
 
 


